
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 
MINUTES 

April 12, 2023 
 
The monthly board meeting for the Town of Greenwood was called to order by Chairman James 
Gebauer at 7:00 PM. All members of the board were present. Towns residents present included 
Doug Rabitoy, Chris & Meghan Birch, Andrea Peche, Mike Peters, and newly elected chairman, 
Mitch Peters. 
 
Minutes – Minutes were read by Clerk Jill Scheithauer. A motion was made by Sup. Michael 
Wudi to accept the minutes from the March meeting; second by Sup. Travis Fuchs; motion 
passed.  
 
Public Input – Doug, Chris and Meghan were present to issue a complaint about the brush 
cutting that was done on Hetland Avenue. Gebauer explained to them that the town has the 
right to cut from 33½ feet from the center of the road. They understood that but want the mess 
cleaned up. Meghan also added her concern about spraying pesticides due to her certifying as 
an organic produce grower. Fuchs agreed that a solution needs to be made to clean up the 
mess caused by the brush cutting. The board discussed options to clean up the mess. Andrea 
Peche was present to discuss her concerns about the 5G tower(s) being raised in the township. 
 
Treasurer’s Report / Pay Bills – A motion was made by Fuchs and seconded by Wudi to 
accept the treasurer’s report and pay the bills. Motion passed. Treasurer Linda Bartelt ask the 
board about putting our money we currently have in savings into a money market account to 
earn more interest. 
 
Road Updates – Flooding has caused issues. Both River Road and Timber Drive have been 
closed due to flooding. Fuchs advised that water is running over Tower Road as well as Wood 
Creek Avenue. Highway Commissioner Ben Stanfley is declaring Timber Drive a disaster project 
which allows us to qualify for funding to clean it up. 
 
Gravel Bids – Haas Construction was the only bid submitted. ¾” quoted at $13.50/yard. Town 
residents would be charged $1 more per ton. $13.50/yard = $9/ton. Town residents would pay 
$10/ton. Motion was made by Fuchs and second by Wudi to accept the only bid. Motion passed. 
 
Dust Control – A quote was received from Kafka for dust control. Scheithauer inadvertently 
forgot it at home. Matter tabled until May’s meeting. There is a possibility that the county may be 
getting a liquid form of dust control to use as an alternative option. 
 
Other Business – None. 
 
A motion was made by Fuchs and seconded by Wudi to adjourn the meeting at 7:50p.m. Next 
meeting to be held on May 10, 2023. Meeting adjourned.     
 

       Jill Scheithauer, Town Clerk 


